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Presbyterian Women of the Presbytery of South Dakota_____________ 

September 2015          _____  
Moderator Musings         by Trudi Nelson, PWP Moderator   

ñOne Body, One Spiritò ï The PW Churchwide Gathering was held this June in downtown 
Minneapolis.  

I ordered ñTake the Gathering Homeò DVD.  I would love to bring the DVD with me and visit 
any/all of PW in the Congregation gatherings, meetings, Bible study groups, lunches, mission 
promotions, etc.  

I will bring you up-to-date on the latest PW happenings.  Invite me!! 

 

ñRooted and Renewed in Christò ï Theme of the PW Presbytery Spring Gathering/Retreat in Rapid 
City on Saturday, April 30, 2016, at the First Presbyterian Church.  Notice:  Gathering/Retreat. 
We will focus on a retreat format.  If you can make it, on Friday night before the PWP 
Gathering/Retreat, we will meet at the First Presbyterian Church in Rapid City, and we have 
planned an evening dinner and event. 

Gathering/Retreat/ Worship Leader: Rev. Diane Janssen Hemmen is an ordained 
Presbyterian minister serving in multiple roles in the Rapid City area.  She is a chaplain for a local 
hospital and does hospice service.  She is a minister at a local UCC church, and she is a staff 
member at First Presbyterian Church in Rapid City.  She is a wife and mother of two amazing 
middle school students. 

Mark your calendars!!  

 

ñLord make me an instrument of your peaceéFrom the Prayer of St. Francis of Asisiò ïTheme of 
the PW Synod Gathering of Lakes and Prairies, June 15-18, 2016, in Sioux Falls, SD.  The PW 
Synod Gathering is the closest it has ever been and is located at the Ramkota Hotel and 
Convention Center in Sioux Falls.   

Keynote speaker: Susan Jackson Dowd, Executive Director of Presbyterian Women 

Worship Leader: Rev. Dr. Carolyn Visser, South Dakota 

Bible Study Leader: Rev. Stephanie Anthony, Wisconsin 

Music Director: Kristi Holler, South Dakota 

Mark your calendars!! 
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Looking Ahead:  
 

April 30, 2016  PWP Spring Gathering at 1st Pres in Rapid City ï Rooted and Renewed in Christ..      

Rev. Diane Janssen Hemmen will lead the retreat/gathering.  (Future PWP Spring 

Gatherings:  Miller in  2017.) 

 
June 15-18, 2015 PW Synod Gathering at the Ramkota in Sioux Falls 
 Theme:  Lord make me an instrument of your peace é from the Prayer of St Francis of Asisi 
 
 
 

 

Help our Treasurer 

Please send a Presbyterian Women in the 
Congregation Remittance Form with each 
payment sent to Lois, our PWP treasurer.  It 
makes her bookkeeping job a bit easier 

The Prairie Wind  is Available  

ELECTRONICALLY!  
If you are interested in  

receiving the newsletter by e-mail instead 

of by mail contact 

Linda Barnett at 

barnelim@hotmail.com  

Smile when you use Amazon! 

If you plan to purchase books, music and other 

wonderful gifts from Amazon, you may effortlessly 

donate to PW (free to you!) by signing up for and 

shopping through Amazon Smile. Simply visit 

smile.amazon.com and select Presbyterian Women as 

your favorite charitable organization. Shop as you 

normally would through ñregularò Amazon, but (even 

better!), when you shop through Amazon Smile, a 

portion of the purchase of eligible items is donated to 

Presbyterian Women. In other words: you shop, 

Amazon gives, PW receives! 

 

Let us start thinking 
Ȱ7Å ÎÅÅÄ new  

members, rather than 
we need young  
ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓȦȱ 

 

Need a program idea?   
PW History Exhibit Kit  

Ever find a need to review PW history or 
mount a display at a PW or other church 
event? 

Order the updated PW History Exhibit Kit.  
9ÏÕȭÌÌ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÁÍÁÚÉÎÇ ×ÏÍÅÎ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȟ Á ÔÉÍÅÌÉÎÅ ÏÆ 07ȭÓ 
heritage and 200 Years of PW video on DVD. 

Call PDS @ 800-524-2612 for item PWR 
15137.   $20.00 
 

Mission Yearbook for Prayer & 
Study 

This book will no longer be available in print 
form but will be available on the PC(USA) 
website:  
www.presbyterianmission.org/minis tries/
missionyearbook/  
(Then click on the appropriate date.) 
 

mailto:barnelim@hotmail.com
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2016 Mission Pledge of Presbyterian Women 
 
This fall all PW in the Congregation moderators will receive a mission form to pledge 
and support the mission and ministry of PW.  Please return to Trudi Nelson, PWP 
Moderator.  (Information below) 
 
What Does the Mission Pledge Do? The PW Mission Pledge supports every mission 
and ministry of PW. 
 
*PW groups at all levels ï congregation, presbytery, synod, and churchwide ïthrough 
programming, publishing, and related staff support. 
 
*Participation in events that develop and enhance PW leadership, including presbytery 
and synod. 
 
*Continued mission partnerships with our sisters in South Dakota, Appalachia, India, 
and the Caribbean, through the USA Mission Experience and Global Exchange. 
 
*Involvement in mission projects, like Little Dresses for Africa, where washable sani-
pads are made and distributed to girls in Africa, enabling them to stay in school. 
 
*Peace and justice initiatives and advocacy efforts, including participation in Ecumenical 
Advocacy Days and the UNôs Commission on the Status of Women. 
 
*Solidarity through ecumenical movements, includes World Day of Prayer and 
Fellowship of the Least Coin. 
 
*Presence at General Assembly, Big Tent, and other churchwide events. 
 
*Regular meetings of an intentionally diverse and representative Churchwide 
Coordinating Team/board meets collectively to discern the goals and work of the PW 
organization. 
 
*The award-winning publishing ministry of PW is included with partial support for 
Horizons magazine, Horizons Bible study, and other materials. 
 
*Continued management of PW, an effective national nonprofit with worldwide mission 
and ministry reach.  Your gifts allow payment for necessary operating expenses such as 
rent, utilities, insurance, staffing and office supplies. 
 
*PW support of PCUSA mission and partnerships. 
 
Please send your completed mission pledges to Trudi Nelson, PWP Moderator 
 6498 Evergreen Acres Drive, Wentworth, SD  57075.    
Questions??  Call 605-480-0560 or Email: nelsont@svtv.com 
  

mailto:nelsont@svtv.com
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One Body, One Spirit  
By Judy Rops 

Here are some devotional thoughts from a book called, Jesus Calling by Sarah Young: 

 Seek My Face at the beginning of your day.  This practice enables you to ñput Me 
onò and ñwear Meò throughout the day.  The sooner you ñput Me onò by communicating 
with Me, the better prepared you are for whatever comes your way.  To ñwear meò is to 
have My mind and to think My thoughts.  Ask the Holy Spirit to control your thinking:  be 
transformed by this renewal within you.  You might consider using this prayer taken 
from the 2014 Mission Yearbook for Prayer and Study: 

 Holy God, I call upon you with a renewed Spirit (open hands) 

 Reveal yourself to me in fresh ways today (open and close left hand) 

 Show me the paths you have placed before me (open and close right hand) 

 Be with me in every decision today I make. Amen (clasp hands together)   

ñYou will seek me and find me when you seek me with all your heart.òðJeremiah 29:13 

 

 

Cents-Ability Program History 
 

In November 1975, Florida resident Rosellyn Calvert, 

whose own family was struggling financially, asked 

God what she could do to help those suffering from 

hunger and poverty around the world. She was led to 

give just two cents at every meal and each member of 

the Calvert family committed to do just that. In April 

of 1976 Rosellyn shared the concept with her 

presbytery and so Two Cents-a-Meal was born. 

 

Rosellyn was at the Churchwide Gathering in 

Minneapolis this year.  She is a delightful lady. 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Many folks want to serve God,  
But only as advisers. 

Donõt worry about the Future; worry 
quenches the work of grace within 
you.  The future belongs to God.  He 
is in charge of all things.  Never 
second -guess him.  
  -Francious Fenelon  
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LORD MAKE ME AN INSTRUMENT 

OF YOUR PEACE  
From the Prayer of St. Francis of Asisi  

 

 

 

 

June 15-18, 2016 

Ramkota Hotel & Convention Center  

Sioux Falls, South Dakota  

An exciting new venue for our Synod Gathering  

 
Check the Synod website 
www.lakesandprairies.org/resources_women.html 
for more information 

http://www.lakesandprairies.org/resources_women.html
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THE POWER OF PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 
 

Program Highlights will include: 
 Morning and Evening Worship Bible study 
 Selection of workshops Meet the Speaker sessions 

Great Room which includes Bookstore,  
Ten Thousand Villages and a hands on mission project. 

 

Who should Attend: 
Women of all ages who would like to join in Christian Fellowship 

 and looking for a spiritually enriching experience. 

 
 

Choose from a variety of workshops including a new look at Presbyterian Women of Today and 

what they are doing. Listen to Keynote speaker Susan Jackson Dowd, enjoy Worship with the 

Rev. Dr. Carolyn Visser, join Kristi Holler in music, sound and dance, and let Rev. Stephanie 

Anthony challenge you in the new bible study, ñWho is Jesusò. 

 

KEY NOTE SPEAKER: Susan Jackson Dowd, Executive Director of Presbyterian 

Women ï  Susan works with the  Presbyterian Publishing Corporation with Presbyterian Women/ Horizons . She has 

a bachelorõs in journalism/radio television, a masterõs in Christian education and a doctorate in leadership education . 
 

WORSHIP LEADER: Rev. Dr. Carolyn Visser 
Ordained to the Ministry of Word and Sacrament (Teaching Elder) June 28, 1992 in Houston, TX.  She has served in 

three congregations.  She is presently Honorably Retired and living in Monroe, SD.  She is a certified spiritual 

director and labyrinth facilitator.  

 

BIBLE STUDY LEADER: Rev. Stephanie Anthony 

Stephanie Anthony has been the pastor of First Presbyterian Church in Hudson, Wisconsin since 2008.   Prior to this 

call she served as the associate pastor of First Presbyterian Church in Lincoln, Nebraska.  Among her favor ite aspects 

of ministry is digging into scripture with diverse g atherings of the people of God . 

 

MUSIC DIRECTOR:  Kristi Holler  
Kristi Holler was born and raised in the  Sioux Falls, South Dakota  area.  Kristiõs life work includes church ministry and 

music ministry; & she is a passionate animal lover!  Kristi earned a Master of Divinity at Sioux Falls Seminary in 2006, 

& a Master of Theology at Columbia Theological Seminary in Decatur, Ga. in 2007.  

 

Accommodations at the Ramkota 
All events for the Gathering will be held at the Ramkota. All participants will reserve their own rooms. 
Just give them the dates and tell them you are with Presbyterian Women. We have 50 standard rooms 
with 2 beds blocked off for our use. Room Rate:  $85 / night plus taxes for 1-4 in a room. 
 

Registration:  Watch for information on the synod website and in future mailings. 
 

For further information contact: Joan Berglund at (402) 440-5478 

 Terri Sherman at (402) 525-6008 
 Kay Olson at (605) 366-2578 
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Churchwide Gathering 2015 
By Judy Rops ï in July issue of the Messenger -First Presbyterian, Sioux Falls (pictures added) 

Over 1700 Presbyterian Women met in Minneapolis, Minnesota, for the 2015 Churchwide Gathering of 
Presbyterian Women the third week end of June.  Presbyterian women from across the country and around the 
world came together for this triennial Gathering.  The theme was One Body, One Spirit and the theme verse was 
taken from 1 Corinthians 12:12-13ðñFor just as the body is one and has many members, and all the members of 
the body, though many, are one body, so it is with Christ.  For in the one Spirit we were all baptized into one 
bodyðJews or Greeks, slaves or freeðand we were all made to drink of one Spirit.ò    

Gathering planners provided a variety of opportunities to learn and to refresh oneôs faith through worship, music, 
educational opportunities (workshops, get-togethers, and book groups), mission tours, plenary sessions, the 
Spirituality Center and the Activities Hall (which included the Presbyterian Bookstore, the Global Marketplace and 
exhibits).  There was something for everyone!  Participants were given the opportunity to share ideas and 
interests while renewing old friendships, making new friends and having lots of fun. 

Accommodations were at the Hyatt Regency Hotel.  Westminster 
Presbyterian Church (located within walking distance from the hotel) was 
the setting for the Synod of Lakes and Prairies luncheon.  Many enjoyed 
touring this old church with its rich beauty and stained glass windows. 

Attendees were encouraged to bring ñone small giftò in the form of $10 
Target gift cards.  These will be distributed to a St Paul program 
(American Indian Family Center) that supports, amongst other things, 
services which help ensure healthy birth outcomes and good health for the 
mother and baby while strengthening the American Indian community and its culture.  Over $30,000 in gift cards 
was collected and dedicated. 

Cents-Ability cups were on the dining tables during meal times.  By donating change, participants contributed to 
the Presbyterian Hunger Program which benefits local hunger ministries as well as national and international 
projects. 

The 2015 Churchwide Gathering Offering benefited two programs that ensure safety and healing for women and 
children in a world where these groups are particularly at-risk for violence and human trafficking.  One was a 
domestic violence shelter in western Puerto Rico and the other was ECPAT-USA (End Child Prostitution and 
Trafficking) that focuses on combating sex trafficking and commercial sexual exploitation of children.  Over 
$30,000 was also collected and dedicated to the glory of God. 

The group that attended from FPC particularly enjoyed the plenary sessions which featured a different speaker 
each day.  Oneness in the community of faith, oneness in creation, oneness in the community of women and 
oneness in the global community were topics of inspiration and praise.  An introduction to this yearôs Horizon 
Bible study (Come to the Waters) was also presented by author, Judy Record Fletcher.  

FPC PW members were fully engaged in the 
activities of the 4-day Gathering event and are 
already looking forward to the next triennial 
Gathering in San Francisco. 
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Gathering Theme Song 
By Judy Rops 

A theme song for the 2015 Churchwide Gathering was chosen to reflect the Gathering theme and scriptureð1 
Corinthians 12:12-13 (NSRV).  A familiar tune with inclusive language was selected.  The text was written by 
Susan McChesney Jensen, 2014.  I hope your PW group will use it as a resource and sing it many times 
throughout the year. 

 



 9 

The wheels on the bus 
By Louise Van Poll 

 

Wow, what a weekend at the PW Gathering. It was a whirlwind of activity, learning, sharing and worshiping and I 
am so thankful I was able to be a part of it all. This was my first PW Gathering and my first exposure to PW 
activities and I was amazed and impressed with everything we do! 

I had studied the registration materials minutely, made my workshop choices carefully, and signed up for 
everything including the exercise classes, book studies, choir and volunteered to be a reporter for the Daily 
Horizons. I figured I could sleep when I got home. 

My experience started Thursday morning as we began our journey to the Gathering. Some women from northeast 
South Dakota chartered a bus to take us to Minneapolis. It left Pierre at 5 a.m., travelled to Huron to pick up a 
bunch of us and then made stops at Willow Lake and Watertown to load up the last of the riders. After that it was 
a straight shot to the Gathering. 

What a blessing for me to be on this bus, meeting women from my Presbytery for the first time and being 
accepted and embraced completely as a new friend. We introduced ourselves to the group and mentioned one or 
two things we were hoping to get out of the Gathering or were looking forward to experiencing. 

The comments included the group singing and music during the plenary sessions, being renewed and energized 
in spirit, hearing more about the upcoming Bible studies, learning from the workshops and listening to the 
presenters speak about global projects. 

There were a few of us first timers on the bus and we werenôt quite sure what to expect, but were open to 
anything. 

As we made the return journey, we again spoke to the group, but this time we shared a few of the highlights of our 
Gathering experience. They included the music, the worship, the presence of the Spirit in that place and the call 
of God to service. 

We laughed together and cried together. We 
shared our lives, our hopes and fears. We 
encouraged each other and offered support and 
friendship to one another. 

And as the wheels of the bus turned and brought 
us closer to home, I realized this bus ride was also 
one of my highlights of the Gathering. 

 
  

Global Exchange to Change 

In this new triennium, the CCT will 
provide an international partnership 
experience with a PC (USA) partner 
church.  PW participants will spend a 
week in the host country, then the host 
ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙȭÓ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÎÔÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÔÒÁÖÅÌ ÂÁÃË 
with the PW group to spend a week in 
the U.S. 
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Presbyterian Women on Fire for Christ 
By Trudi Nelson, PWP Moderator ï in August/September Plain Song  

Legacies and leaders, bylaws and budgets, speakers and opportunities, mission and justice, worship and  
communion, and so much more to describe the Presbyterian Women Churchwide Gathering in June in downtown 
Minneapolis.  

 Thirty-one women from the Presbytery of South Dakota attended the PW Churchwide Gathering.  As Jeannie 
Armstrong, PWP Mission Coordinator from Oahe Presbyterian Church, Pierre, stated, ñPresbyterian Women are 
on fire for Christ.ò  What an experience and testimony! 

Elona Street-Stewart, who was recently installed as the executive of the Synod of Lakes 
and Prairies, was a guest speaker. Several of our POSD women volunteered to serve 
communion, help with registration, serve as ushers, host seminars, write articles for the 
Daily Horizons, etc.  We are blessed! 

Trudi Nelson, PWP Moderator from First Presbyterian Church, Madison, was the voting 
representative from our Presbytery.  She attended the business meeting prior to the 
opening of the Churchwide Gathering. 

Special thanks go to Margaret Ellefson, PWP Vice-Moderator from Oahe Presbyterian 
Church, Pierre, who organized the bus trip to Minneapolis with some final logistic help 
from Linda Barnett, our PWP Communications Director, First Presbyterian Church, 
Brookings. 

Ask any PW participant to do a program on the Churchwide Gathering for your church, 
or PW group, or Presbytery.  After all, we are ñOne Body, One Spiritò, and we are on fire for Christ. 

 

CCT Synod Representative Report 
By Kay Olson, Sioux Falls, SD from July issue of The Sower 

 
Churchwide Gathering Business Meeting Report : 
 6ÏÔÉÎÇ 2ÅÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÁÔÉÖÅÓ ÁÐÐÒÏÖÅÄ ÃÈÁÎÇÉÎÇ 07ȭÓ ÆÉÓÃÁÌ ÙÅÁÒ ÔÏ ÏÐÅÒÁÔÅ ÏÎ Á ÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒ ÙÅÁÒȢ  ɉ*ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ρ 
to December 31).  The new triennial budget, June 2015 through December 31, 2018, will have six extra 
months. 
 Based on the coming reduction in the number of synods  ( voted by the 214th General Assembly )  
07ȭÓ ÂÙÌÁ×Ó ×ÅÒÅ ÒÅÖÉÓÅÄ ÔÏ ÒÅÆÌÅÃÔ ÁÎ ÕÎÄÅÔÅÒÍÉÎÅÄ ÎÕÍÂÅÒ ÏÆ ÓÙÎÏÄÓȢ 
 Another change specified the Business Meeting is not required to be held in conjunction with the 
Churchwide Gathering. 
 Voting Representatives elected a new slate of leaders.  The new moderatorial team consists of Carol 
Winkler, moderator; Wanda Beauman, vice moderator for justice and peace; and Judy Persons, vice 
moderator for mission relationships. 
 
Statistics from Churchwide Gathering:  
 Attendance:    1735 
 Target Gift Cards collected:  $30, 800 
 Offering collected:   $32,000 
 
 # of Presbyterian Churches PC (USA)    10,000 
 # of PW groups             5,000 
 
PW has a new toll -free phone number:  844-797-2872  
 Please use it to save PW money! 
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Snapshot of the Churchwide Gathering!  

  


